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Diocesan Assembly 2024 Reader Basil Kochan

Glory to Jesus Christ! Glory Forever!

Due to the scheduling overlap of the Metropolitan Council with our Diocesan Assembly, both Fr.
John and Reader Basil have been excused to attend the Metropolitan Council meeting in
Springfield, Virginia representing our diocese. Their attendance was requested from October
8th through October 11th. Their report to the Diocesan Council is presented here.

The Metropolitan Council convened for meetings via Zoom on March 5th, 7th and 28th. The
primary focus of the sessions was predetermined to focus on the OCA Pension Plan. Thus, the
majority of the presentations, questions, and discussions fortunately stayed on the task at hand.

In the first session on March 5th, Metropolitan Tikhon reported on the positive recovery of
Archbishop Nathaniel from his recent heart issue. He further reported on the installation of the
newly elevated Bishop Benedict (Churchill) of the Diocese of New England. His Beatitude
briefly shared the names of recently departed members. He further commented briefly on the
Office of Pastoral Life.

His Beatitude gave a summary of happenings concurring with his visit to the Diocese of Alaska.
Of the goal of one million dollars for Alaskan clergy support, $880,000 had been accumulated
as of the beginning of March. Metropolitan Tikhon attended a screening of the new movie
“Sacred Alaska”. Finally, the Glorification of Matushka Olga has a projected timeline of the
summer of 2025.

Metropolitan Tikhon gave further updates on the AAC for 2025 with the hope of a church wide
reflection of “gather together by Christ”. He believes that this is a significant moment in the
history of the OCA. His Beatitude shared his having a personal retreat to the Monastery of St.
John the Baptist in Essex. He concluded his report with answers to questions from the Council
on local, national, and international issues.

Chancellor Very Reverend Alexander Rentel reported on the upcoming making of Holy Chrism
at St. Tikhon’s during Holy Week. Six members of the Holy Synod were to participate
culminating on Great and Holy Thursday. He further reported on the signing process on the sale
of the Westwood property. The chairmen of the Property Committee then provided further
details of the sale process and projected timeline of completion. That period will be between 12
and 36 months. The majority of this is due to legalities and local authorities in New York.

The new legal counsel, Mark Hamilton, was introduced to provide updates on all legal issues.
Thus, the Metropolitan Council went into executive session. Coming out of executive session, it
was reported that trademark resolution has been resolved regarding the Orthodox Church in
America.



Very Reverend Alessandro Margheritino, Secretary of the OCA reported that the pre-conciliar
commission for the 2025 AAC added two members. He also was appointed as liaison to the
Pension Board. Next, he shared that $42,741.00 was earned as an insurance performance
benefit for the OCA from our provider. The Employee Assistance Program (Magellan) was
discontinued as only 1 or 2 even used the application.

A more extensive update on the Office of Pastoral Life proceeded. Information on the Thriving
in Ministry, Synaxis program, and CWAG (Clergy Wives Advisory Group) was shared. Perhaps
the most important information shared was the intent to inform the congregational and
denominational leaders about key economic challenges for these initiatives.
Treasurer Andrew Smith reported on administrative issues with the hiring of legal counsel and
subsequent compensation correction. In the area of external affairs, the issues of campus
ministry, youth initiatives, international travel, and dues to organizations were discussed. A
positive note was that the OCA exceeds most other jurisdictions in support of OCF.

An unanticipated administrative cost at nearly seventy thousand dollars was explained and
acceptably understood by the Council. The end of 2023 showed 1.9 million dollars in assets.
An amended budget was presented and accepted. This concluded the first day of meetings.

As first mentioned, the majority of the remaining days of meeting were focused on the OCA
Pension Plan and suggested amendments. Lengthy presentations and discussions covered
hours of the first day. All parts of the discussions were targeting improving the plan
participation. One of the brighter moments of the discussion was the fact that the pension plan
was set to break even for the 2024 fiscal year. This was an improvement over the past two
years.

Every moment of the meetings was positive and filled with great questions, answers, legal
advice, and momentum to resolution. Issues of short term liquidity were fully addressed.
Embracing full participation by qualified participants was a key objective through all discussions.
Mandatory participation was the apparent ultimate goal. It was advised that non-compliance
could become an issue with the IRS and endanger tax exempt status for the OCA.

After continued discussion for nearly three and one half hours, three main elements became
abundantly clear to strengthen the pension plan of the OCA: approve the amendments to the
plan, have consistent employer contributions, and increase the number of qualified participants
to the plan. This would all be accomplished in the next session on the 28th of March.



The final meeting again had members of the Pension Plan present. A joint committee was
appointed by His Beatitude, Metropolitan Tikhon which subsequently met on the 14th and 26th
of March. Their work pinpointed discrepancies in definitions and contributions that were
necessary to clarify in moving forward. Three amendments were brought forth for discussion
and subsequent approval after minimal modifications. His Beatitude accepted the vote of the
first two amendments and withheld approval of the third amendment until meeting with the Holy
Synod to be certain of unanimous and unified support. (Please see subsequent pages for the
approved amendments.)

In closing, the Metropolitan Council fully supports the Pension Plan of the Orthodox Church in
America. We here support the Diocese of the Midwest. We here support the OCA. We must
support the Pension Plan.

Respectfully submitted,

V.Rev. John Baker
Basil Kochan
Metropolitan Council Representatives












